March 7, 2012
Mark Hage

26 Liberty Street

Montpelier, Vermont 05602

Jostein Solheim, Chief Executive Officer

Ben & Jerry’s

30 Community Drive

South Burlington, Vermont 05403

Dear Mr. Solheim:

I last wrote to you on November 18, 2011.  You declined to respond.  At that time, you will recall, I informed you that Vermonters for a Just Peace in Palestine/Israel had intensified its investigation into Ben & Jerry’s business operations in Israel and the occupied Palestinian territories (oPt), with assistance from Jewish Israeli activists. Our research was spearheaded by a VTJP member who lived in East Jerusalem from May to November last year.  Thanks to these collective efforts, we have confirmed, categorically, that your company is marketing and selling ice cream in illegal Jewish settlements in the oPt. Additional research, including consultations with an international water consultant who works for a Palestinian NGO, leads us to believe that your factory in Kiryat Malachi may be drawing water from the largest aquifer in the West Bank, the Jordan River system, or both.  It is not unique in this respect: Israel diverts massive amounts of water from the oPt to service its illegal settlements, as well as communities and businesses inside the country’s pre-1967 borders. 
We have completed a lengthy report, which includes photographs of your ice cream on sale in supermarkets in three large Jewish settlements, two in occupied Greater East Jerusalem and one in the West Bank. We also have evidence that your company in Israel sells directly to Jewish individuals, families and organizations in the settlements, sending carts to them for a designated fee.  We will be releasing our findings to the public in the early spring.  The reason for the delay is that we are committed to giving you, Rob Michalak, your Board of Directors and the founders of the company, if they wish, one more opportunity to meet with us to discuss our findings, and to elaborate on your business activities in Israel and the oPt and their purported alignment with the company’s business values and social mission. If you are interested in meeting, please contact me at ….  Should we fail to hear from you by Monday, March 26, we will assume that you have no interest in a face-to-face dialogue.  Thank you.
Sincerely,

Mark Hage

Vermonters for a Just Peace in Palestine/Israel (www.vtjp.org)
cc: Rob Michalak

     Ben Cohen

     Jerry Greenfield
